
MVLP LUNCHEON MEETING MINUTES

JUNE 9, 2025


The meeting was called to order at 10:57 by President Roxy Heacock.  


-  Secretary’s Report:

	 As there were no corrections or additions needed to the Luncheon 	 	
	 Meeting Minutes of May 12, 2025 previously posted on the website, 		
	 Roxy asked for a motion to approve.  Jean Kraus made the motion 	 	
	 and Ginnie Schoepf seconded.  The motion carried.


-  Treasurer’s Report:

	 The May Treasurer’s Report was given by Treasurer Marilyn Ginther.  		
	 Beginning Balance was $16,113.59 with Income of $3,693.00 and 	 	
	 Expenses of $3,024.71.  Closing Balance was $16,781.88 with a 	 	
	 Working Balance of $3,208.75.  


Roxy then introduced the guest speakers from the Golder Ranch Fire 
District:  Dan Habinek, Community Education Supervisor, Tiffany Massie, 
Community Educator and Danielle Walker, Firefighter.  Dan with assistance 
from Danielle, presented a very informative and entertaining overview of 
services provided by Golder Ranch.  Topics covered were Red Emergency 
Information Packets, Lock Boxes, Ambulance Service, new 311 non-
emergency number, in-home fire extinguishers and fire blankets, wildfire 
safety and much more.  Items were provided to take home as well as 
information about what can be found on the Golder Ranch website.  
Several questions from the audience were answered and overall it was a 
very important and again informative presentation.  


Roxy resumed the meeting by thanking the speakers and invited them to 
join us for lunch.  She also thanked today’s servers and bartenders and as 
always Raye Cobb for her photography.  It is noted that during lunch Dan, 
Tiffany and Danielle were very willing to answer additional questions.  


As there was no regular putting today Roxy reported the stats from putting 
on May 26th as follows:

	 Putters:  69 (64 members, 5 guests) 
	 Guests:  Gwen Sherwood, Lynne Kirk, Adele Smith, LeAnn Andrade, 		
	 Brenda Steward.

	 Holes in One:  43




	 4 Holes in One:  0

	 5 Holes in One:  0

	 Money Hole (#9 & #15):  None 

	 Scores of 39 or less:

	 	 39 - Neba Reiter, Annette Moyle, Sandy Strack, Betty Magee, 	 	
	 	 Diane Kirstine, Sandy Bulakowski, Barbara Ueckert, Suzy 	 	
	 	 Strauss, Patty Stark, Maria Miller   

	 	 38 - Ginnie Schoepf, Dottie Adams, Jean Kraus, Pam Smith, 	 	
	 	 Raye Cobb

	 	 37 - Ruth Sollin, Kay Tomaszek, Judie Knapp

	 	 34 and Low Gross - Marcia Munich


Winners cards which go on account were announced as follows:

	 4 Holes in One - Kim Halper, Jo Ann Wilbour (2)

	 Money Hole - Anne Everett, Cathie Siglow, Dottie Adams, Ginger 	 	
	 Cannon, Kaye Caulkins, Pat Carney, Paula Fulton, Lorie Bolme (2)


Committee cards for the month of May were announced and passed out to 
those present as follows:

	 Chip Starters - Sue Keating, Kim Halper

	 Course Set-up - Gloria Olson, Pat Knepler, Kathy Warren

	 Course Takedown - Maria Miller 

	 Moonlight Madness Committee - Patty Stark, Julie Kalar, Kathee 	 	
	 Johnson, Sue Stone, Sharon Anderson, Kim Berg, Barbara Ueckert, 	 	
	 Andrea Shafer 


New 39er Stickers for May were announced and passed out to those 
present as follows:

	 Barb Miller, Diane Mazzarella, Karyle Steele, Sharon Mederos 


June Birthdays were announced and Happy Birthday was sung.  

	 Marsh Webster 	 	 6/8

	 Sandy Bulakowski	 6/10

	 Ann Cristofani	 	 6/18

	 Judy Kendall	 	 6/21

	 Barbara Bloch	 	 6/22

	 Pam Smith		 	 6/22

	 Marilyn Ginther	 	 6/24

	 Sandy Strack 	 	 6/24

	 Sharon Anderson 	 6/24




	 Marty Fisher 	 	 6/25

	 Rose Albertson	 	 6/27

The winner of the Birthday Gift Card was Pam Smith.  


The monthly awards for May were announced and the winners present 
came forward to have their picture taken.	 

	 Roadrunner Award (Low Gross) - Marcia Munich 36.7

	 Lou Ann Garvin Tiger Award (Low Net) - Loretta Edgerton 30.0	 

	 Hole-in-Wonder - Jo Ann Wilbour (absent) 8 


This months Certificate of Appreciation was announced with Roxy 
describing the many accomplishments of this Putter and her enthusiasm 
for events and everyday putting.  She has served as Vice President then 
President and guided the club through the Covid year.  She has served on 
many committees and is always willing to step in to help wherever needed.  
Plus her putting attire always brings a smile.  Recommended by Betty 
Magee is Putter Extraordinaire…..EJ Snearly.  EJ accepted her Certificate 
with a tear in her eye!  


To finalize the meeting the following drawings were held:

	 Free Lunch won by Ann Cristofani

	 Door Prizes won by Marcia Munich, Loretta Edgerton & Ann 	 	 	
	 Cristofani

	 50/50 Raffle of $65.00 won by Mary Himpler 


As lunch was about to be served Roxy called for the adjournment of the 
meeting.  A motion was made by Jan Arruda and seconded by Lorie 
Bolme to adjourn.  Motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 
11:52.


Ann Cristofani

Secretary





